

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

JUNE 27, 2023
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, June 27, 2023 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:35 pm. 
The Commissioners would like to express thoughts, prayers, and condolences to the families who were impacted by the storms and tornados on Sunday afternoon.  The Commissioners would like to thank the emergency personnel, Highway Department, the volunteers, and law enforcement.  Indiana Lieutenant Governor Suzanne Crouch reached out to the Commissioners to express condolences.  Lieutenant Governor Crouch told President George there may be help for anyone displaced from their home.  EMA Director Monty Wolf stated he spoke with the Red Cross and was told that if anyone needs assistance to call 800-RED-CROSS, there is a two-week window for assistance.  EMA Director Wolf wanted to thank everyone for the donations and assistance in regards to the cleanup after the tornado.  They received tremendous support from the community and surrounding communities.
Congressman Larry Buschon was in Martin County on Monday to assess the damage by the tornado.  Congressman Buschon’s office is going to reach out to FEMA regarding the damage.  EMA Director Wolf has been told it depends on if the storm is grouped as a statewide event rather than individual events if FEMA will get involved due to the damage threshold.  If it is a statewide event, it will probably meet the threshold due to being over multiple counties.  EMA and the Commissioners were told the tornado in Lost River has been classified as an F2 tornado and the tornado in Rutherford was an F1.  There was also a tornado by Crane Village, which was an F1.  The F1 tornados had over 100 mph winds and the F2 had 120 mph maximum wind and 500 yards wide.  The tornado in Lost River affected an area of nine miles and Crane Village had an effected area of a little over a mile.
Indiana Attorney General Todd Rokita’s office is expected to come to Martin County on Thursday and meet with the EMA department to give information regarding fraudsters that will come around after the tornado to prey on victims.  
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 13, 2023 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by President George with Commissioner Summers abstaining.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowance were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: EXTENSION CELL PHONE

Martin County Extension Director, Dena Held, addressed the Commissioners via Zoom and stated many people are asking to communicate only by text message.  Director Held has been using her cell phone but an issue has come up with her being on medical leave with other staff being able to access those messages.  Director Held would like to look into if Matrix can set up a dedicated phone number where text messages can be converted to email.  Director Held would like to look at the most cost effective and simplest solution.  President George asked Auditor Michelle Norris to contact Matrix to see if text to email is something they can provide.  
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES


Superintendent Scott Seals thanked the volunteers support of manpower and equipment during the cleanup, it was greatly appreciated.  The Commissioners thanked Superintendent Seals for the Highway Department’s quick response on Sunday.  Superintendent Seals stated there is a Gradall down, which has been down for two months and is at a repair shop in Evansville.  The second Gradall is being used for cleanup but is lower on power, it is being limped through until cleanup can be completed.  President George asked Superintendent Seals to look into which company works on the State’s Gradalls.  The company we are using now is not giving good service.  President George stated if the Gradall cannot be repaired the County will need to look into a wheeled excavator.

Superintendent Seals stated along with the storm cleanup, the Department has been working on patching and mowing.  The fairgrounds and banks have been mowed.  EMA Deputy Director Andy Ringwald asked Superintendent Seals to keep a log of hours worked in regards to cleanup, if FEMA does approve assistance for the tornado.

RE: EMA WORKER’S COMP INSURANCE

EMA Deputy Director Ringwald stated he just received an invoice for worker’s compensation insurance for the year, which is due on July 14th.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to pay Liberty Mutual Insurance for worker’s comp insurance for EMA in the amount of $985.00, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

RE: VETERANS SERIVCE UPDATES


Veterans Service Office Volunteer, Kim Showalter, stated she would like to advertise again that on July 27, 2023 there will be an appreciation for veterans of the 1955-1975 Vietnam Era.  This will be held at the Loogootee Public Library between 11:00am- 2:00 pm.  A light lunch will be served.  A presentation will be held and every veteran attending will receive a gift.  Martin County is one of four counties in the State of Indiana who has yet to do this program.  They have received nothing but good reports from the other counties that have done the program.  


Ms. Showalter stated the department is moving along and having great successes, answering questions, doing research, and learning each day.  The Commissioners thanked the VSO Department for their work.

RE: CSI CONTRACT


Attorney David Lett stated he had received contracts for the Recorder’s office software, provided by CSI.  The software is for disaster recovery services and redaction services.  Redaction services are to prevent private information from getting out of the internet.  Attorney Lett has no legal objection to the contracts.  The disaster recovery contract is renewable every year for $868 per year.  The redaction service is a five-year contract at $863 per year for 12,000 pages and does include an overage price.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve the redaction services support agreement, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve the disaster recovery services agreement, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: AUDITOR UPDATES


Auditor Norris informed the Commissioners that when her office tried to fulfill the yearly budget request from Four Rivers, the check was returned as undeliverable.  After research, the office found that the name had been changed from Four Rivers to Developmental Services, Inc.  The Auditor’s office has resubmitted the 2023 budget request check to Developmental Services Inc.  A letter was received from Developmental Services Inc explaining the change.  

Martin County Alliance Director, Jessica Potts, sent a letter for signature which gives Commissioner support for the Rural Community Development Initiative Grant.  A motion has made by Commissioner Summers to give support for the Rural Community Development Initiative Grant, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  


SIDC sent a letter for signature which gives Commissioner support for the Shoals Public Library ADA project.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to support the Shoals Public Library ADA project, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.


Auditor Norris stated the quote for Mason Glass Courthouse window project was $36,544.38.  There was a change order added for additional charges of $2,630, which was for an extra lift and steel brackets.  The Commissioners decided to table the issue until they can speak with Matt Stechly from Core.

President George stated he would also like to contact Mr. Stechly to discuss the damage to the Treasurer’s drywall around the window when trim was being installed.

The Courthouse will be closed on Monday July 3rd and Tuesday July 4th in observation of the Fourth of July.  The Courthouse will also be closed on July 7th after 12:00 p.m. to the public due to employee training.  The Martin County 4-H Fair will be held next Friday July 7th to Tuesday July 11th.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:11 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Wednesday, July 12, 2023 @ 5:30 pm.
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